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Given the Department’s precedent of requiring interconnecting customers to pay for costs associated with the applicable interconnection (see Distributed Generation, D.T.E. 02-38-B at 13-14 (2004)), NU believes that an equitable option for consideration would focus on their performance meeting DG timelines for individual DG interconnection applicants, through a penalty/incentive mechanism that: (1) would require an electric distribution company to pay a penalty directly to a DG interconnection applicant if the company has exceeded a DG Interconnection Tariff timeline by a certain number of days, and it was within the control of the Company to avoid that delay; and (2) allow an electric distribution company to receive an incentive directly from a DG interconnection applicant for completing the interconnection study process in fewer days than is allowed by the DG Interconnection Tariff.
NU Accompanying Note: Given that we are in the very early stages of the Working Group’s discussions regarding the enforcement mechanism, as required by the Department in D.P.U. 11-75-E, the proposal presents the general framework of the mechanism.  NU anticipates the DGWG members, including National Grid and Unitil, will have suggestions for fleshing out the proposal, in addition to raising potential administrative, technical, etc. issues.  Given the Department’s direction that the DGWG work together to formulate the appropriate enforcement mechanism, NU looks forward to these discussions in the coming weeks as we move towards the Department’s October 1st deadline for submission of the mechanism.

